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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

March 6, 2020 

Mr. Tao Wu 
Honeywell International Inc. 
111 South 34th Street, M/S 158 
Phoenix, Arizona 85034 
Tao.Wu@Honeywell.com 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS FOR IN-SITU GROUNDWATER REMEDIATION AND 
GROUNDWATER RE-INJECTION - FORMER ALLIEDSIGNAL PARK ONE SITE, 9851 
SOUTH SEPULVEDA BOULEVARD, LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 17-105, 
ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 108, Cl-10367, GLOBAL ID. WDR100039776) 

Dear Mr. Wu: 

On December 11, 2017, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
authorized the proposed injection of treated groundwater under the General Waste 
Discharge Requirements (WDR), Order No. R4-2014-0187. The authorized discharge 
was part of an approved Groundwater Extraction, Treatment, and Reinjection Pilot Test 
Work Plan for groundwater remediation of volatile organic compounds at the former 
AlliedSignal Park One Site. 

On January 17, 2020, you requested termination of coverage under the General WDR 
because injection of treated groundwater associated with pilot test activities was 
completed in July 2018. Therefore, the WDR is no longer needed for these activities. 
Coverage under General WDR Order No. R4-2014-0187 for the subject site is hereby 
terminated except for enforcement purposes. However, Honeywell International, Inc. is 
required to submit a Report of Waste Discharge for discharges associated with a full­
scale groundwater remediation system. 

I RMA MuiiJoz, CHAIR I RENEE PURDY, EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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Honeywell International Inc. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann Chang at (213) 
620-6122 (ann.chang@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting 
Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (eric.wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Renee Purdy 
Executive Officer 

cc: Ms. Avery Whitmarsh, Wood Environment & Infrastructure Solutions, Inc., 
whitmarsh@woodplc.com 
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